Maysville, Mo.
January 23, 2017

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission
Commissioner’s Room 9:00 A.M.

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, East District Commissioner Garry McFee, West District Commissioner, Kyle
White and County Clerk, Melissa Meek

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison and those in attendance said a prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to approve the agenda for January 23, 2017 with Presiding
Commissioner, Harold Allison making the second. Motion carried.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to accept the minutes from the January 17" meeting as
presented. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second. Mation carried.

Sheriff Andy Clark met with the Commission to see if there were any concerns or questions of him or his office. The
Commission thanked him for keeping them informed every week of happenings in and around the County.

There is patron concern of television reception from the turbines. West District Commissioner, Kyle White advised that
NextEra is aware and that the issue is being addressed.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised she had spoken with the auditor’s office and that the funds from the Nursing home
can be maintained in the nursing home tax fund. The name in the budget will change to Nursing Home Fund with all
rents maintained in said fund. The monies will be utilized for repairs to nursing home when and if needed.

Budget hearings were held thru out the day with the final budget hearing being held Monday the 30" at 11 a.m. Monies
will be put in the emergency fund to take care of the building and make future payments on the construction note. A 5%
raise was given to employees and the increase in health insurance was picked up by the County.

Jon Dwiggins from Howe Company met with the Commission to introduce himself. He has taken the place of Ron Urton
who recently resigned. Howe Company is Engineering Company that the County is using on their current BRO Project.

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to adjourn with West District Commissioner, Kyle White
making the second. Motion carried. 3-0

Meeting adjourned until January 30, 2017.



